Royal Victoria College for Women MCGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL. May 17, 1922. Dear Sir Arthur Currie: Thank you for your letter of May 10th. Dr. Lamb has went me a copy of his reply to you. As you have referred in writing to the subject of our conversation I ought perhaps in acknowledging your letter to say that I regret that I did not go to you at an earlier stage, in the interests of the successful continuation of the work for women. I relied upon recommendations for important appointments being submitted to you before any step was taken to commit the University. The circumstances of this appointment make it seem desirable for me to add that I had especially emphasised the fact that I was not in apposition to recommend the appointment of Miss R. Harvey. I did recommend that her qualifications should be investigated with those of other possible candidates of three full years' training and experience. The names before us were those of teachers whose theoretical training was hardly more extensive, if as extensive, as that of the students of the School of Physical Education who have now completed the first year of the course, and who will require instruction of a more advanced character in the second year. Since 1913 the school has never been without an assistant teacher of extensive training Lexperience. I am not writing with the desire to trouble you for a further letter, but from a sense of duty and responsibility, and a desire to see efficiency and a spirit of cooperation in an important phase of University activity. Should you wish for further information it is prepared and always available. Yours sincerely, Stul Hurstatt Warden. The Principal, McGill University.